NORTHERN     ARIZONA    UNIVERSITY

FACULTY SENATE MEETING

MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 11, 2000
Senators Present:
David Arnall, Roger Bacon, Virginia Balnkenship, Tom DeStefano, Jack Dustman, J’Anne Ellsworth, Paul Ferlazzo, John Hagood, Dayle Hardy-Short, Pat Hays, Ed Hood, Richard Howey, Max Jerrell,Chris Johnson, Cynthia Kosso, Martha Lee, Gina Long, Sheryl Lutjens, Gary Martin, Irene Matthews, David McKell, Larry Mohrweis,  Cecilia Ojeda, Lon Owen, Nita Paden, Bruce Palmer, Pablo Parysow, Nancy Paxton, Barbara Perry, Karen Sealander, Judy Sellers, Guy Senese, Roy St. Laurent, Sandra Stone, Michael Sullivan, Peter Veinus, Bob Yowell (Ex-Officio Members: President Lovett, Provost Haeger)

Senators Excused:
Ward Cockrum, Larry Middleton, Susan Rieck, Thomas Sheeley; ASNAU Sarah Presler

Senators Absent:
David Bruner, David Kitterman, Brian Painter

Guests:

Marjorie Lacy, Kurt Davis, Jim Pritchard

Minutes follow the order of the items as discussed.

1. Called to Order:  3 P.M. by Bob Yowell, Chair.

1. Approval of Agenda:   M/S/A as written.

1. Acceptance of Minutes of May 8, 2000: M/S/A as written.  

1. Comments from the Chair:  

A. The Chair announced that there would be a social at his house and provided a map.

A. The Chair presented a list of responsibilities for Senators: Attend meetings; carry information to constituencies and return feedback; avoid absences (abuse could result in replacement); try not to leave early; encourage faculty to attend the full Senate meetings.


1) 
Election of Executive Committee Member: Marty Lee was elected by acclamation to replace Dayle Hardy-Short who is now serving as Vice-Chair.

A. The Chair passed out a “log” designed to let Senators keep track of their Council/Committee roles and receive letters at the end of the year.

A. The Chair announced that he had received a memo from an unnamed group of concerned faculty and he would like the Senate to consider at least some of the issues presented.

A. Office hours for the Chair and Vice-Chair will be every Friday from 9:30 - 11:00 or 12:00 in the Senate Office located in the Blome Building.

1. Senate Binders: The Vice-Chair explained that binders were being provided this year to help Senators stay organized.  The binder contains the charges to Councils.  She also told of the coming electronic Faculty Forum which will provide a new source of information.

1. Passage of the Constitution: Senator Roy St. Laurent made a presentation on the history of the creation of the new constitution and explained the coming procedure for voting on and approving it.

1. Reports – Council Chairs on Goals/Strategy:


A.
ASCSL:  Michael Sullivan reported that the ASCSL will be looking at curriculum issues and grade inflation.

B. 
FRRC:  Irene Matthews nominated Roy St. Laurent to serve as co-chair.  The nomination was seconded and approved.  St. Laurent was elected by acclamation.  Matthews reported that the FRRC is prioritizing the charges and will be visiting the COFS document (and attempting to get hard copies produced).

8. Invited Guest – Kurt Davis: (handouts)  Davis spoke on the problems of recruiting and retaining students, citing new methods which have recently gone into place and provided statistics to show that NAU is attracting good students.  Jim Pritchard discussed the role of financial aid in attracting and keeping students.  Davis described an information CD which will soon be sent to prospective students.

7. Reports – Council Chairs on Goals/Strategy:
C. 
P & B: Sheryl Lutjens explained that the charge to the P & B was to connect with any other University Councils or Committees which deal with planning or money.  The Council is in need of a member.

C. 
E-R: Chris Johnson (Gary Martin is co-chair)said  that the Council has yet to come together to discuss the charges and there are still six vacancies to be filled.

C. 
SS: Nita Paden reported that the Council will be dealing with the two major charges–the Masterplan and Information Technology.  The SS will also be keeping track of the goings on in PTAC and will report to the Senate.

9. Comments from President Lovett:  

A. 
ABOR approved four-year status for ASU West.  ASU East is growing rapidly and could become a residential campus.  The U of A will soon have a second campus in Tucson.  Things have changed and will continue to do so.

A. 
The Governor’s Task Force on Higher Education is close to producing a full draft, probably by October.  It will probably make a recommendation that the state make a significant investment in expanding the research capacity of the Universities, primarily as it relates to the new economy and to drafting and retaining high tech industry.  Another area will be work force development with an emphasis on increasing the supply and quality of teachers, especially in engineering and some science fields.  Another proposed investment will be in both physical and technology infrastructure.

A. 
Education 2000, the Governor’s initiative, is another hot topic.  K-12 will be the major beneficiaries, but it will produce about $45 million a year for the Universities.

A. 
The President thanked those who expressed concern over her accident.

10. Comments from Provost Haeger:
A. The Provost stated that he is happy to be at NAU.  He is trying to meet with chairs and faculty all over campus.

A. The Association of American Colleges and Universities has identified NAU as one of a group of institutions as semi-finalists in a program called “Great Expectations.”  They will identify twenty institutions as national leaders in undergraduate education.  They will be visiting NAU October 11 and 12.  More information will be coming.

A. There are a number of administrative searches, each with Senate representation.

A. Davis’ report presents a positive view of the incoming freshman class, but the retention picture isn’t as good.  Total enrollment will probably remain level.

A. The Indian Reservations have been linked through the dish network.  This will get national attention.  NAU has a leading role in technology and in reaching the state.

10. (13)       Future Agenda Items or Charges to Councils: The FSEC will discuss the creation of a sixth Council to deal with technology, if the new constitution passes.

10. (14)     Good of the Order:   1) The Senate will be dealing with the memo from the unnamed group.  2) Encourage attendance at the September 18 meeting.  3)Judy Sellers is the Chair of the AFC and is connected with ABOR.

10. (15)     Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 4:55.
